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Memorandum 

 
Date: May 29, 2020 
 
To: Temporary License Holders 
 
From: Dawn B. Crim, Secretary-designee 
 
RE: Temporary Health License Expiration Update 
 
 
You were granted a temporary healthcare license under Emergency Orders 16 and 20. Licenses must be issued 
with an expiration date. When the Department granted your temporary license, it issued it with an expiration of 
November 15, 2020, in order to ensure licenses remained valid throughout the duration of the state of emergency. 
2019 Wisconsin Act 185 put these temporary license provisions that were initially created under Emergency 
Orders 16 and 20 into law. Act 185 also provides that temporary licenses resulting from the public health 
emergency must expire 30 days after the end of the public health emergency. The legislature did not extend the 
public health emergency and it ended May 11, 2020. Therefore, your temporary license will expire on June 10, 
2020. This temporary license cannot be renewed.  
 
If you wish to maintain your ability to practice in Wisconsin, applications for full licensure may be found at 
www.dsps.wi.gov. Click “Professions” and select your profession from the list. Each page will contain specific 
application requirements, materials, and additional licensing information.  If you hold an interstate temporary 
license, you may be able to obtain a license via reciprocity. Please visit your professions page on our website 
(www.dsps.wi.gov) to determine if this process can assist you with obtaining permanent Wisconsin licensure.  
 
The Department of Safety and Professional Services will attempt to expedite all applications for full licensure 
submitted by holders of temporary licenses. To assist in the processing of your application for a permanent 
license, please submit your application to DSPS@Wisconsin.gov.  To aid in expeditious processing please put Act 
185 in the subject line to advise staff that you have submitted a license application and are a holder of a temporary 
emergency license.    
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